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July 28, 2020 

Sent via WUTC Electronic Filing Portal 

Ms. Mark L. Johnson 
WUTC Executive Director and Secretary 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA 98503 

Re:  Frontier Communications Northwest, LLC Tariffs – initial filing 

Dear Director Johnson: 

Frontier Communications Northwest, LLC d/b/a Ziply Fiber, hereby submits the attached price 

lists and tariffs (collectively, the “Tariffs”) to the Washington Utilities & Transportation 

Commission. 

The Commission approved transfer of control of Frontier Communications Northwest, LLC 

(“FCN Washington”) to Northwest Fiber, LLC (“Northwest Fiber”) in Docket UT-190574.  

Accordingly, Northwest Fiber requests that the Commission accept these Tariffs for filing with an 

effective date of July 31, 2020. 

These new Tariffs reflect the material terms and conditions of the current Tariffs and Price Lists 

of FCN Washington.  In preparing the Tariffs, Northwest Fiber has refrained from making 

substantive changes to rates, terms and conditions of existing services.  The changes in the 

Tariffs primarily reflect new contact information, new names for certain services, the entities 

providing services and the post-closing ownership of Citizens.  For example, the Tariffs reflect 

that, FCN Washington’s’ parent company is Northwest Fiber, LLC d/b/a Ziply Fiber, rather than 

Frontier Communications Corporation.  The Tariffs remove certain obsolete references, 

eliminated unused pages, make minor corrections to the text, and include other clean-up edits. 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Jessica Epley 
Government & External Affairs Director 
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